
 
Unsolved Murder Near Aloha, Oregon in 1988 
Deborah Lee Atrops  
 

 
On November 29, 1988, at 5:00 p.m., Deborah Lee Atrops left work 
at Wellons Inc., a metal fabrication company in Sherwood.  She 
arrived on time for her 5:15 hair appointment at the Razz Ma Tazz 
hair salon in the Tigard Fred Meyer complex on Pacific Highway and 
left at about 7:00 p.m.  From there, she planned to pick up her 9-
month old baby around 7:00 p.m. at the home of her estranged 
husband, Robert Atrops, on Conzelman Road near Sherwood.   
 
At 9:00 p.m. Robert Atrops notified police that Deborah failed to pick 
up the baby.  The next morning, construction workers spotted her 
black 1988 Honda Accord next to a wooded area at the end of the 
dead-end extension of Murray Boulevard, south of Old Scholls Ferry 
Road.   The keys were in the ignition and the license plates had been 
removed.  Investigators discovered her body locked in the trunk. 
  
An autopsy revealed that Deborah died of 
strangulation.  Several witnesses came forward 
with information at the time, but detectives 
hope someone will come forward now with 
information that will help them make an arrest.   
 
Deborah was 29 years old at the time of her 
death.  She was last seen wearing a red dress 
with a black leaf design, a royal blue coat, and 
black heels. 
 
If you have any information about this or any 
Cold Case, please contact Sheriff’s Office 
Detectives at (503) 846-2500 or via e-mail 
to sheriff.web@co.washington.or.us.   In the 
meantime, you can help by sharing this 
article with anyone you know who might 
know about the Deborah Atrops case from 
1988. 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 






